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Leadership Day 2005

Mark Your Calendar

· Dec. 1- Early bird registration deadline for Western Regional Leaders Forum 2006

· Dec. 5 – CA and Wash. Focus financial assistance applications due

· Jan. 5-8 – Natl. Western 4-H Roundup

· Jan. 13-  Wash. Focus applications due to 4-H Office

· Jan. 20-22- Southern Sectional Teen Involvement Conference
Club Corner

New to our County
· Apple Valley Rattlers 4-H Club with Community Leader Ramona Beck has just started this year. The projects they have right now are: Arts & Crafts, Group and Individual Sports, Leadership Development, Swine and Foods and Nutrition. 
· Lucerne Valley Heat is located in the Lucerne Valley with Community Leader Julie Virosteck. They are offering Swine, Dairy Goats, Bee, Horses, Livestock Judging, Poultry, Dog Care and Sheep. 
· Perfect Wings 4-H Club is located in Morongo Valley with Debbi Martinez as Community Leader and the project they have right now is Horse and Pony.
We are excited to welcome these new clubs to our County and hope to hear good things from them as they get established.

Featured Club
The Desert Farmers is located in the Phelan area of the High Desert. The Community Leader is Kathleen Utter with Karen Utter as an assistant Community Leader. The Desert Farmers is one of our smaller clubs – but you know what they say – good things come in small packages! Kathleen has welcomed anyone into her club and has helped many other clubs when it comes to rabbits. She and her members have traveled to many clubs to teach rabbit showmanship and help the clubs with anything they need. Kathleen also helps to put on many of the rabbit shows that our county enjoys. The projects that are offered with the Desert Farmers are: Vet Science, Dog care and training, Poultry and rabbits. 

Club Events
‘TIS THE SEASON

The Inland Rockin’ Rebels are taking a walk down “memory lane”, and will be selling Christmas Trees this year, similar to the tree lots of the 1970’s.  This will be their annual fund-raiser with the assistance of the East Valley 4-H Club and parents and leaders who actually participated at the original tree lots as members.  For those of you who are not in the market for a tree, we will also have fresh wreaths.



When:

November 25th – December 18th


Where:
Corner of Slover and Cedar Avenues





      Bloomington



Nobles

Douglas Firs

Grands

Santa will be on the lot on the weekends doing a “photo op”,  come out and support the youth.

Contest Results

County Horsemastership


Our County Horsemastership was held at the Chino Jr. Fairgrounds on Sat. Oct. 22nd. We want to thank all those who came out and participated, our judges who donated their time and especially Monte Vista for hosting the event and providing both breakfast goodies and pizza w/salad for lunch at not cost to the participants. We had a great time!

Results:

Alexandra Aldrich Monte Vista 3 blue ribbons, 2 red ribbons and a silver medal
Michelle Evans (Horseless) Monte Vista 2 blue ribbons
Jenny Hilak Monte Vista 3 blue ribbons, 2 red ribbons and a silver medal
Katie Kerns Monte Vista 4 blue ribbons, 1 red ribbons and a gold medal
Hannah Meisser Rancho Rebels 1 blue ribbon, 4 red ribbons and a bronze medal
Kellie Potter Monte Vista 2 blue ribbons, 3 red ribbons and a silver medal
Alexa Tolano Bloomington Boosters 2 blue ribbons, 1 red ribbon, 2 yellow ribbons and a bronze medal

Natl. Jr. Horticultural Assoc. Convention 

California 4-H Member Wins National 4-H Horticulture Contest

   Allison Moore of Ventura County made history by being the first California 4-H member to win the National 4-H Horticulture Contest in the approximately 70 years of this event.  Allison teamed with her sister Melissa (7th place) and Ashley Trammell from San Bernardino County (27th place) to lead California team to a second place finish, the highest ever for a California 4-H team, and trailing only the first place 4-H team from Maryland.  Teams from Nebraska, Kansas and Indiana completed the top five teams.   

  All three girls also received national recognition in several other events during the National Junior Horticultural Association (NJHA) convention held Oct. 7-10 at Aurora, OH.  Allison received national recognition for her extemporaneous speech, essay and environmental awareness project, and was the grand award winner for her experimental horticulture project and report.  Melissa Moore was named grand national winner in the prepared speech contest, and judge's choice for first place for her digital photography sequence entry about tomato development entitled "from Blossom to Bounty".  

   California entries swept the national awards in the slightly edited division of digital photography.  Melissa Moore's entry entitled "Beautiful Blackberries" was named grand national winner for this division, followed by Briana Sallows and Ashley Trammell, both of San Bernardino County.  Briana also received national recognition for her heavily edited digital image entry, and Lora Carey of Santa Clara County received the judge's choice as grand national winner in the unedited digital photography division for her entry entitled "California Native Pollinator on Lavender".  

    Melissa, Allison and Briana teamed with Elizabeth Carey of Santa Clara County to place second in the Horticultural Connections contest, being edged out by Wisconsin on the final question in the championship round.  Briana and Elizabeth also earned national awards in other events at the convention, with Briana receiving a standing ovation from the judges as well as the grand award for her performing arts entry consisting of poetry recitation and ballet, as well a national award for her prepared speech.  Elizabeth received national recognition for her efforts during 2005 as a youth coordinator for California. 

   Jeffrey Bolin of Riverside County and Noah Elhardt of Ventura County also represented California, with Jeffrey receiving national recognition for his experimental horticulture project.  Noah and Lora Carey served as national officers of NJHA during the 2005 year.   

     Michael Rethwisch, Farm Advisor from Riverside County who served as coach for this year’s team, noted that the California delegation placed second overall in the state sweepstakes, which was a reflection of the effort, dedication, and caliber of the individuals who represented California in 2005.  The 2006 National Junior Horticultural Association convention will be held October 6-10 in Omaha, Nebraska.  

Sectional, State, National, and World Opportunities

California Focus


Are you finishing up your 8th grade year or already have? Do you want to start your summer off with an exciting learning experience to see our state capitol up close and personal? If so California Focus may be for you.  This program will take a group of 4-Hers from across California who have completed at least the 8th grade and introduce them to the workings of our state government.  The dates are June 23- 27, 2006 and the cost is $480.00.  Rozie Trammell will be chaperoning the group.  Contact the county office for more information.  

Washington Focus


If you are an enrolled 4-Her that is either 16 or completing your sophomore year of high school listen up! Citizenship Washington Focus dates and costs are in! Washington Focus #1 – Road to Democracy- is June 24-July 3 and Washington Focus #2- Global Journey- is July 8-July 19. Costs for this trip range between $1,570 and $2,085, depending on the length of the trip and the places you get to visit.  If you are interested please contact the county office.  ATTN: We are still looking for a chaperone for the CWF delegation, if interested contact Cheryl Eggleston in the 4-H office. 

California State Ambassador Applications


2006-2007 4-H State Ambassador applications are now available online. 4-H State Ambassadors are selected to represent the California 4-H Youth Development Program, plan the State Leadership Conference, and complete a service project. More information is available at http://ca4h.org/leadership/ambassador/. 

Applications are due March 31, 2006. 
Ambassador to Australia Program

The Ambassador to Australia Program will take place from mid-June to mid-July in 2006. This is an agricultural exchange giving 4-H members an opportunity to live on a ranch or farm in Victoria, Australia during their winter season. Delegates must be 16-18 years of age at the time of the exchange. An adult advisor travels with the team and applications are available for volunteer leaders or staff. Applications and information can be found in county 4-H offices and at: http://ca4h.org/exchange/index.asp. Applications and a $1,000 deposit are due January 2, 2006. An interview is required. 
2006 4-H Japanese Exchange Program

The 2006 4-H Japanese Exchange will be an outbound program next summer with 4-H members and volunteer leaders participating in a month-long exchange with host families across Japan. Information and applications are available in county 4-H offices and on the web at: http://ca4h.org/exchange/japanese/index.asp. An additional Nihongo language program is also available. A registration packet and $100 non-refundable deposit are due February 20, 2006. 

Southern Sectional Teen Involvement Conference (TIC)


TIC 2006 “Shaping Your World Through Leadership”

13th Annual Teen Involvement Conference

January 20-22, 2006

Pathfinder Ranch

Registration Fees: 

Early Bird: 
Application postmarked by December 16, 2005:           

                                                
Registration Fee - $95.00

Deadline: 
Application postmarked between December 17, 2005,

                              and January 3, 2006: Registration Fee - $105.00
Late Registration: Application postmarked after January 3, 2006 or

                             
handed to the check-in table at the conference: 

                                                                   Registration Fee - $125.00

Conference Information:

· The Teen Involvement Conference is open to all South Section 4-H members aged 13-19 years old. Members must be 13 and not older than 19 by January 1, 2006

Contact the County office or South Section Teen Council president, John Trammell, for more information.  
John Trammell - j4hdude@yahoo.com     (909) 844-1747

Looking for Project Info?

Quilt Quest- Quilting Project Curriculum

The book is 284 pages, loose leaf so that pages can be added, and full

color.  Authors included 2 content specialists from the UN-L department of

Textiles, Clothing & Design and six extension educators who are quilters and

have years of experience working with youth.  We had a 4-H volunteer leader

and a recent 4-H alum on our writing team, as well.

The book is designed for 4-Hers from beginners (we planned on age 10 based on our Nebraska curriculum which introduces sewing skills through a project called "Sewing for Fun") through advanced.  The units include "Starting

Block" which introduces concepts and equipment; "Design the Block" which

focuses on elements and principles of design as related to quilts; "Build

the Block" which focuses on quilt construction techniques; "Preserve the

Block" which introduces youth to textile science and conservation; and

"Beyond the Block" which is focused on quilts and quilt design that are not

of cloth (jewelry, wood working, photography to name a few.)  We also have

an extensive glossary of quilt terms.

Quilt Quest will also have a very exciting web site on which we will feature

information relating to all the "Blocks" in the curriculum, projects, games,

etc.

Diane C. Vigna, Ph.D.

For a preview of the book or more information visit:

http://4h.unl.edu/programs/curriculum/QuiltQuest/QQpromo.html
Looking for ways to start a garden?


Lately there has been a big push in the California 4-H program to start gardening projects.  If you are looking for ideas on how to start a garden for your project group, contact Christine Duchene at (909)387-2181 for all the details.  Ms. Duchene has a very informational article on this subject complete with color pictures.  This article will show you how to create a garden just about anywhere so you can get out there and garden!
















